The Flu Clinic was very successful

I was very happy to be invited to participate in this event.

This was a combination Flu Clinic and Emergency Dispensing Site Drill. The Flu Clinic part was to test how successful a single vaccination site would be and the drill part was to do a dry run at how the Island would vaccinate it’s population in a very short time for an emergency outbreak of a infectious disease.

Participants list 

We had about 100 volunteers help make this event a success

At the debriefing this morning, I found out that we had vaccinated 350 people in the first  15 minutes and that if we were to have an infections disease incident that required us to vaccinate our entire population, we could, with this 1 vaccination site system, vaccinate approximately 5 - 6 hundred people per hour. 

We also concluded this morning that the newly formed Medical Reserve Corps, in which the County plays a very active cooperative role with Town Boards of Health, the Hospital and other non-town government organizations, this Medical Reserve Corps will be crucial in gathering both medical and non-medical volunteers for emergency events like staffing an Emergency Dispensing Site.

The group invited me to be the Logistics Section Chief and I really enjoyed working with these people. 

 They are a very motivated group and are extremely focused to making sure that if an infectious disease does break out that requires everyone on the island to be vaccinated, they will be able to do it and do it well.

  I can’t say enough about how well these participants from different towns and from different organizations worked together. It was a real joy to work on this team effort

